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Next meeting: 11:30 a.m., Wed., Dec. 12 (reservation deadline Dec. 5)
Terry’s Banquets & Catering, 3124 N. Canterbury Dr. – off West Arlington Road

Holiday luncheon to close out IURA year: all’s well that ends with Herman B Wells 

On Wed., Dec. 12, retirees will meet for their annual holiday luncheon at Terry’s Banquets and Catering, 3124 N. Canterbury Dr., off Arlington Road. Luncheon speaker will be Jim Capshew, author of Herman B Wells: The Promise of the American University. Jim will speak about Herman Wells’ character and his extraordinary contributions to Indiana University.
In April the IU Press published Jim’s biography of Wells, who served IU for 63 years as president and university chancellor. According to the book description, “his dedication to the arts, to academic freedom, and to international education” were hallmarks of Dr. Wells’ tenure. He “lavished particular attention on the flagship campus at Bloomington, expanding its footprint tenfold in size and maintaining its woodland landscape as new buildings and facilities were constructed. Gracefully aging in place, he became a beloved paterfamilias to the IU clan. Wells built an institution, and, in the process, became one himself.”

When he was an undergraduate, Jim, now an IU associate professor of history and philosophy of science, was a houseboy for Wells. After his presentation, Jim will be available to autograph copies of his 488-page book, which contains 44 black-and-white illustrations.
One of many traditions associated with President Wells is his appearance as Santa Claus. A life-size cardboard cutout of Dr. Wells in a Santa suit now resides at the IU Archives. According to IURA board member John Hobson, “The cutout will be at the luncheon so that people can have their photo taken with Santa Wells.”

Shirley Pugh and Harriet Pfister have arranged a special menu for the occasion. Diners can choose between sliced turkey breast and au gratin potatoes or roasted eggplant ravioli with pomodoro. The cost is $17 per person. Please return the form in this newsletter, together with your check, before Dec. 5.
2013 is right around the corner …

Please add these meetings to your calendar. Both sessions will be at 2 p.m. at the Peterson Room of the IU Foundation, off the SR46 Bypass.

On Jan. 16, in a program co-sponsored with the Emeriti House, retired U.S. Rep. Lee H. Hamilton, director of the IU Center on Congress, will speak on the new U.S. Congress. Hamilton was U.S. Representative from Indiana’s Ninth District from 1965 to 1999.
On Feb. 13, Fred Cate, Distinguished Professor and C. Ben Dutton Professor of Law and director  of the Center for Applied Cybersecurity Research, will speak on cybersecurity issues.
United Way needs our help

“United Way has two purposes: to address people's critical needs and to reduce those needs in the future.” That was the message brought to the IURA's Nov. 14 meeting by United Way of Monroe County Executive Director Barry Lessow. Also attending the Nov. 14 meeting was Danielle Conlon, United Way assistant director for resource development. 

One of the keys to reducing needs in the future, Barry said, is education. “United Way agencies work to encourage high school graduation. The dropout rate for young people working with United Way agencies is zero, and these youth are graduating with a plan,” he said. Another key is earnings. An interesting fact Barry presented: “Of families getting free food, 58 percent have someone in that family working full time.” Their earnings are simply insufficient to provide essentials.
Barry offered thanks to the Retirees Association, stalwart supporters of the United Way, and to its longtime campaign leaders Doris Burton, Wain Martin, and Harriet Pfister. As of Nov. 14, he reported, 131 members of the IURA had pledged nearly $78,000 toward the 2013 goal of $115,000. Of that number, 31 are Vanguards, pledging $1,000 or more. If you haven’t made your pledge, please help retirees continue to model community commitment.
Fast forward to the future: Morrison
explains current, future campus changes

For more than an hour Tom Morrison, IU vice president for capital planning and finance, lived every professor’s dream: more than 50 retirees, gathered at the IU Foundation on Nov. 14, paid close and critical attention as he described the Bloomington campus as it has been, is now, and will be.

“Where previous master plans were about growth,” Morrison said, “the current master plan is about maintenance and reinvigoration.”
The historic core. “Forty years ago, the historic core — the Old Crescent area — had a lot more pedestrian activity than it does today,” Morrison said. Over the years these buildings have become home to administrative units. The goal, he explained, is to return these buildings to academic use. With changes in technology, administration can be anywhere.

Franklin Hall is a good example. Built in 1907, Franklin Hall housed the main library for more than 60 years. Now it has no classrooms and no instructional space. It is being converted, he said, to academic use. It will house a major meeting space, Presidents’ Hall, with portraits of IU presidents moving there from the IMU. The Student Building, built in 1906, houses the anthropology and geography departments but will have an even stronger academic presence when renovation is completed.

Owen Hall, the smallest building in the Crescent, is too small for classroom use, he said. It will become home to the College of Arts and Sciences. Kirkwood Hall will be renovated for classroom use.

Wylie Hall already has been renovated and houses the economics department. Lindley, Rawles, and Swain East already have been renovated for academic use. Swain West, Morrison said, represents a major challenge. The law school will remain the law school, and Bryan Hall will remain an administrative building, as it always has been.

In the IMU Alumni Hall is being renovated. Win-dows have been uncovered, and, with the help and enthusiastic support of the music school, a pipe organ is being installed with advice from an acoustician. 

Wells Quadrangle, Morrison said, was originally built as a women’s dormitory. It is now “suboptimal academic space,” he said, and will be returned to living space for students.

The Seventh Street corridor. Construction of the International Studies Building will begin in 2013. It will ring the Arboretum between Wells Library and Radio/TV. He described the architecture as “delicate, with a lot of windows — two buildings connected by a breezeway.” It will house all 70 languages taught on campus and will be finished in 2015.

East of Jordan. The Jacobs School of Music Studio Building at Third and Jordan should be finished by 2013. The Simon family has donated Anniversary Plaza, with beautiful hand-carved limestone.
The Third and Union Apartment Complex, which opened this fall, is what Morrison called a signature building, defining the campus as you enter from the east. Next to it will be the 500-bed Rose Avenue Residence Hall, to be completed next year. The Forest Hall dining hall is being expanded.

Fee Lane. The Kelley School of Business renovation and expansion is a good example of vertical integration, Morrison said. Its setback from the street will parallel that of the psychology and geology buildings, and the edifice will grow upwards. 

Briscoe Quad has been renovated, with the number of residents reduced from 1,200 to 800.

The Woodlawn corridor. In 50 years, Woodlawn Avenue will be a pedestrian corridor from the central campus to the athletic complex. That posits a surface crossing across the railroad track, a crossing that would replace the Cottage Grove crossing.

Technology Park at 10th and the Bypass. The key part of the technology park is the data center, Morrison explained, located on the site of the old University School Auditorium. Researchers in the Technology Park want to be as close as possible to the data center. The Cyberinfrastructure Building has a different architecture, with open spaces instead of individual offices. The building is LEED gold, only two points away from platinum. 
Tulip Tree has a new façade as the result of recent renovation.

Intercollegiate athletics. Eventually, Morrison said, the volleyball team will need a location other than University Gym. Eventually, too, “the gravel parking lot that is now a wasteland [near Dunn and the Bypass] will have to be upgraded.” He is excited about the Bart Kaufman Field/Softball Complex, to be completed next year. The baseball and softball fields are identical in their design concepts.

Asked about replacing Assembly Hall, Morrison said that, at the moment, like Fred Glass, he is “agnostic on the issue.”  It is not an immediate priority, and “we are grateful that Coach Crean loves that space.”

Curious minds want to know. Asked about the power plant, Morrison cited the energy submaster plan. “We need to get ourselves off coal,” he said. “Coal boilers are going to die and cannot be replaced.” He described a future with smaller distributive thermal plants throughout campus. “We do not generate electricity but steam,” he said. “Right now we are burning 100 percent natural gas.”

Separating bicycles from cars and pedestrians is an ongoing challenge, Morrison acknowledged. He said planners are looking at Portland, Ore., and the University of Illinois at Urbana-Champaign for innovative solutions. 

The regeneration of the Jordan River, he said, will involve better channeling of water all the way from Hilltop to Franklin Hall. Part of the project, he said, is Corps of Engineers; part, landscape engineers.

As for student housing, he said, “our plan is to continue to house about one-third of students — about 13,000 — on campus. Our goal is to make student housing more what students want.”
In introducing Morrison, IURA board member Don Weaver said “he has done an excellent job of stepping into Terry Clapacs’ shoes.” Morrison came directly from the funeral home after paying respects to former IU vice president Ed Williams, who died Nov. 12 at age 90. Ed’s son Tom and daughter-in-law Mia are part of Morrison’s team, in construction management and as landscape architect respectively.

“I stand on the shoulders of giants,” Morrison said. “My job every day is to support their legacy because this place is special.”
After the meeting, retirees enjoyed cookies provided by Joann and Bob Dodd, Judy Ensman, Patsy Smith, and Doris Wittenberg.

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 
RESERVATION FOR DEC. 12 LUNCHEON

Doors Open 11:30 a.m. Lunch at noon
Terry’s Banquets & Catering, 3124 N. Canterbury Dr.
Names _____________________________________________Entrée Choice _____________

___________________________________________________Entrée Choice _____________

Entrees: (A) Sliced turkey breast with glaze of cranberry and cider and au gratin potatoes


  (B) Roasted eggplant ravioli with pomodoro 

Both choices include baby spring mix salad with Craisins, croutons, and balsamic vinaigrette dressing, green bean amandine, French bread with butter, iced tea or coffee, and pecan or apple crumble pie.

The cost is $17 for EACH meal. 
Please mail this form with your check to    IU Retirees Association




                                 P.O. Box 8393

                                                                     Bloomington, IN 47407-8393

RESERVATIONS MUST BE RECEIVED BY NO LATER THAN DEC. 5
(If you have not already joined, you may use one envelope and one check for both reservation and membership forms.) 
IU Retirees Association
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Permit No. 2

Membership directory due in December

Paid members of the IURA will receive a membership directory with their December Newswatch. The directory gives names, street addresses, telephone numbers, and e-mail addresses for members who have chosen to share that information. The directory is distributed only to members. New retirees will not automatically receive the directory, although they will continue to receive the newsletter for the remainder of this academic year. If you are not an IURA member, you must return the membership form below to be included in the directory. The deadline is Dec. 5.
For address corrections or to be removed from the newsletter list, please contact database manager Gerald Marker, marker@indiana.edu. Send comments or corrections to Newsletter editor Judy Schroeder, jschroed@indiana.edu.

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

IU Retirees Association

2012-2013 MEMBERSHIP FORM

Name_______________________________________________________________________

For couple membership, spouse’s/partner’s name____________________________________

Address ____________________________________________________________________

City ____________________________State______9-digit ZIP code____________________

Telephone​* ______________________E-mail* ____________________________________

*Telephone number and e-mail will be included in membership directory only if you write them here.

Enclosed is my check, made payable to IU Retirees Association, for:

__________Single membership ($15)                  __________Couple membership ($20)

Please mail this form with your check to      IU Retirees Association






      P.O. Box 8393



    


      Bloomington, IN 47407-8393

____ I wish to receive the newsletter by e-mail rather than in paper form.
                  Visit our website at http://www. indiana.edu/~iura  Contact us at iura@indiana.edu

_1330866855.pdf





